
PG 307-25 / HB-440 

 

 

Dear Delegates, 

 

My name is Rev. Dr. Robert L. Screen Sr. Founder and Facilitator of the MD 210 

Traffic Safety Committee and supporter of PG 307-25 / HB-440. 

This Legislation will allow a long standing fault and malady to be addressed and 

rectified in the Indian Head Highway Route (210) community; an ailment of 

indifference towards the many who have lost their lives on a highway, named by 

AAA National Motor association, as the “Highway of Death”! 

This signage will not only recognize the intimacy of each fatal victim of an 

automobile traffic incident, but also promote the on-going efforts of this 

community to make this highway safer! 

Making this highway safer for this community may be through the visible efforts 

of a few, but it is a common conviction of serious concern shared by all! 

The visible signage will serve as a constant reminder of those lost, but also the 

shared responsibility for all drivers and pedestrians to do their part. 

It is more than time to “turn the page” and “shift gears” into a new reality, a new 

Indian Head Highway community that we all respect the lives and well-being of 

others, in our driving and pedestrian behavior; I sincerely believe this sign will 

point us in the right direction! 

Please vote for the passage of PG 307-25 / HB-440, please be a part of the move 

forward!!! 

 

Rev. Dr. Robert L. Screen Sr. 

Facilitator / MD 210 Traffic Safety Committee    


